
 
    
 
 
 

 
  
 WRITER’S DIRECT DIAL NO: 
 740-897-7768 
 

May 15, 2019 

          CERTIFIED MAIL 
                RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 
 
Mr. Bruno Pigott, Commissioner 
Indiana Department of Environmental Management 
100 N. Senate Avenue 
Mail Code 50-01 
Indianapolis, IN 46204-2251 
 
Dear Mr. Pigott: 
 
Re: Indiana-Kentucky Electric Corporation 
           Notification of Initiation of Assessment of Corrective Measures 
 
As required by 40 CFR 257.106(h)(7), the Indiana-Kentucky Electric Corporation (IKEC) 
is providing notification to the Commissioner (State Director) of the Indiana Department 
of Environmental Management (IDEM) that an Assessment of Corrective Measures has 
been initiated for a confirmed Statistically Significant Increase (SSI) of Appendix IV 
constituent Molybdenum at Clifty Creek Station’s Landfill Runoff Collection Pond 
(LRCP).  IDEM was previously notified that SSIs had been confirmed for both the Clifty 
Creek Station Landfill and LRCP.  However, IKEC was able to conduct a successful 
Alternative Source Demonstration (ASD) for the Clifty Creek Landfill so it will therefore 
remain in Detection Monitoring.  
 
Upon completion of the Assessment of Corrective measures, IKEC will hold a public 
meeting to discuss the findings and results at least 30 days prior to selecting and 
implementing a remedy, as prescribed by 40 CFR 257.96(e).  
  
If you have any questions, or require any additional information, please call me at   
(740) 897-7768. 
 
Sincerely,        

 
Tim Fulk  
Engineer II 
 
TLF:klr 
  

OHIO VALLEY ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
3932 U. S. Route 23 
P. O. Box 468 
Piketon, Ohio  45661 
740-289-7200


